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Clarence ‘Tiny’ Reeves Jr.

TRINITY — A memorial service for Clarence “Tiny” Reeves Jr., 79, were held at
11 a.m. Saturday, Feb. 23, 2008, at Faith Baptist Church of Riverside with the
Rev. Humphrey officiating.

Mr. Reeves died Thursday, Feb. 14, in Conroe.

He was born Dec. 6, 1928, in Fort Scott, Kansas, son of Clarence Burt and
Gladys Melton Reeves Sr. He served in the U.S. Navy for three years in San
Francisco, Calif., during peacetime.

Mr. Reeves resided on the Pacific Coast for most of his life and was employed as
an electrician. He served as the supervisor over the electrical engineering when
a number of government dams were being built in California.

He also worked as a body guard for a short time in Las Vegas and for a period of
five years he drove and 18-wheeler for his son. Mr. Reeves also has a gift for
woodworking, making delicate items and giving them as gifts to his close friends.
Survivors include his wife of 20 years, Mary Ann Reeves; two sons and their
spouses, Kenneth and Brenda Reeves and Keith and Paula Reeves; five
daughters and their spouses, Cindy and Kevin Kendall, Cindy Lou and Daymon
Davis, Tina Peterson and Terry Linder, Diana and Al Vaughn and Suzanne and
Frank Mendez; a sister, Sara Moore; the mother of his children, Wynona
VanAsten; 29 grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; and a number of nieces,
nephews and friends.

Waller-Thornton Funeral Home of Trinity directed the arrangements.
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